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[image: image9.wmf]and pupae are washed out.  Make sure you re-fill the trough and put the stopper in the drain.  Horses don’t make tasty jerky when dried on the hoof. Be sure to always double and triple check the water source for animals in this triple digit weather. Keep an eye out for standing water under potted plants, old tires, in trash piles, and in garden drains, anywhere it might be.  Plants need more water during the heat but water running off of lawns and landscapes in the gutter or puddles in the yard are signs of over-watering. 

A wealth of knowledge is available online at the California Department of Food and Agriculture (CDFA) website.  Type “CDFA West Nile Virus” into a search engine and you will get there or use the URL“http://www.cdfa.ca.gov/ahfss/ah/wnv_info.htm”.  The CDFA page has hotline numbers for various areas and purposes, information for veterinarians to submit blood samples for testing, places to call and report dead birds, and the latest statistics on horse disease and death.
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West Nile Virus is spread by mosquitoes from birds to humans and to horses.  The horse is considered a “dead end” recipient in the disease transmission cycle since mosquitoes don’t seem to be able to pick up the virus from infected horses to transmit to other animals or humans.   In the wild, infected birds are the “reservoirs” and mosquitoes are the vectors spreading the disease from bird to bird and bird to humans and to horses. Dead birds are an indicator of disease prevalence in an area.  Mosquito control is the key to controlling West Nile Virus.  Be a good neighbor as well and don’t breed mosquitoes.

Vaccinations and follow –up boosters is the key to keeping a healthy horse.  By all means keep yourself safe as well—be smart.
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[image: image12.wmf][image: image13.wmf]There are some projects that used to be recognized at the State level that are no longer considered a project, but we still use them at our county level.  For instance, Beginning 4-H – this project introduces new members in 4-H to different projects throughout the year so they can choose a project they would be interested in.  Although there are no guidelines at the state level for this project anymore, we still consider it a project at the county level and members can receive credit in their record books at the county level only. 
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October 1 - 7. National 4-H Week is fast approaching.  Now it the time to start planning what you club would like to do to celebrate National 4-H Week.  Community services and educational exhibits are always great ways to get the 4-H name out in the public.  If you need any assistance, please call the 4-H Office.
Congratulations!

Congratulations to 
Stephanie Sornoso 
a member of the 
Bloomington Boosters 
Club. She represented 
us at the state fair and
 won the wool “Lads 
and Lassies” competition
 at the State Fair. Doesn't

she look great!
Achievement Night

      The Happy Days of 4-H


   Come join the fun and celebration of achievement night. Good food, friends, and meet our own COUNTY MASCOT.

Where:
Bloomington Christian School


9904 Bloomington Avenue


Bloomington

When:
Saturday, September 23, 2006


Dinner- 5:30 P.M.


Awards- 7:30 P.M.

Leadership Day 2006

Leadership day will be held on Saturday, October 14th at 9:00 a.m. at the county 4-H office. There will be workshops on the new junior teen leader forms, how to complete your leadership records, officer training, developing leadership beyond the club level and much more. This is a great way to meet new friends, learn skills to take back to your club and participate in the county teen council meeting.


This year, we are collecting canned goods to be sent to the Ronald Mc Donald House in Loma Linda. This will count as part of your citizenship, community service project, so bring your donation to the meeting.


We will be electing new teen council officers and yes, we will be voting on the design for our TIC sweatshirt. Bring your ideas and designs. All teens are welcome to come.  
Memory Book
2007 California

 Focus Group

Are you interested in learning about California and how it is run? Then Cal. Focus is the program for you. California Focus is a unique 4-H Citizenship educational experience that combines hands-on participation in workshops, debates, and simulations with outstanding speakers and visits to historical, cultural, and governmental sites. California's capital city, Sacramento, becomes a "living classroom" for this five-day, action packed adventure.

We are currently forming a group of teens that will represent our county this year. You must have completed the 8th grade by the time of the event in June 2007. The delegates will extend their learning as they prepare and present a "Plan of Action" to implement back home in their respective communities. Outstanding plans are showcased at the conference and an award is given each year 
for the one that is judged 

1st, so everyone needs to be working on this endeavor. Again, if you need assistance, please call, we are more than willing to help, come take photos or what ever you need. 


		    


          Canned Food Drive





		     At the November 14th 		      County Council meeting we will be holding a canned food drive as a county service project. Please bring in non-perishable food items that can be donated. 





News Letter Articles





	If you have any information on events or projects that you would like to put into the newsletter you can call the County office at 909-381-2171, mail it to 777 E. Rialto Ave, San Bernardino, CA 91415, or you can e-mail it to Halli at haller@ucdavis.edu. 





Record Book Training





	There will be a Record Book Training on the new State Record Book Procedures Sat. Dec. 2, 2006 from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm at the County Office.   A light lunch will be provided and we would like everyone to bring cookies to share.  


	Please RSVP at (909)387-2179 so we will have the appropriate amount of paperwork and count for lunch.  If you have any questions, please call the 4-H Office.








Mark Your Calendar


~Nov 11 - Food Fiesta 


~Nov 14 -County Council


~Nov 17-19 State Leaders Forum


~Nov 23 - Thanksgiving


~Dec 1 - Memory Book photos due


~Dec 2 - Record Book Training





FOODS FIESTA





	Foods Fiesta is scheduled for Sat. November 11th at the County Office.  The packet of information and entry forms can be found on the county 4-H web page at:


clubs.ca4h.org/sanbernardino.  So check out the website, call your community leader or you can call the 4-H office at (909)387-2179 for a packet to be sent to you.  


	Foods Fiesta is a lot of fun and we are looking forward to seeing you there!





Memory Book





For this year's memory book each club has been allotted one page, if you need more space you can buy an additional page for $100.00. (Contact the 4-H office) The club page should have a photograph and the balance of the page is yours to use. Contact the 4-H office if you would like a youth representative from the committee to help you. The deadline for submitting photographs and club layouts is December
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California 4-Hers Earn Awards at 2006 National Horticulture Competition





          Six California 4-H members competed in the 2006 National Junior Horticultural Association (NJHA) convention October 6-9 in Omaha, Nebraska, and each of them returned home with recognition.  The California 4-H horticulture team placed fifth in the 4-H division of the horticulture identification and knowledge contest, the second consecutive year that California has placed among the top five teams in this event.  Lauren Christensen (San Bernardino Co.) led the team, placing eighth in the 4-H division.  She was joined on the team by Brenda Bass (Ventura Co.), Alex Culp (Orange Co.) and Yvonne Rogers (Monterey Co.), who placed 18th, 24th and 38th respectively.  Each member of the top five 4-H teams and top 10 individuals were awarded plaques for their accomplishments


which consisted of identifying 100


horticultural specimens, an 80 


question knowledge test and eight sets of judging.  


     	Melissa Moore (Ventura Co.) earned numerous individual national awards, placing second in the open class division of the horticulture identification and knowledge contest, as well as third overall.   She was also named grand national winner for her horticultural essay entitled “Sustain Horticulture: Propagate Plants“ and for her experimental horticulture project which examined the effects of various plant growth regulators and time from cutting until treatment application on rooting of butterfly bush.   


     	Melissa and Ashley Trammell (San Bernardino Co.) both earned outstanding awards in digital imagery.  Melissa received this recognition for her sequential digital imagery entry entitled “Bud to Blossom”, while Ashley received an outstanding award for her entry entitled “Romantic Moments” in the heavily edited category.  Ashley, Melissa and Brenda earned good awards for their entries in 








2007 Focus Groups





California Focus


June 22-26, 2007


Sacramento, California


Teens - $490.00	Adults - $575.00


	Enrollment is open to all adult 4-H leaders and to youth members that have completed the 8th grade. Registration is due by January 29th with a $100.00 non-refundable deposit. 





2007 California Citizenship Focus Timeline:





October 1	On-line registration is 			available.


October 30	Financial Aid applications due. 		Young civic leader scholarship 		applications due.


November 9    Notification of financial 			assistance. 


January 29	Registration and deposit due.


March		Orientation programs.


March 30	Balance of program fees due. 





If you would like more information on California Focus and when the next meeting will be held please contact Michele Grainger at (909) 795-8663. 





Washington Focus


"Global Journey"





If your are interested in attending the Washington focus delegation for the 2008 trip please call Rozie Trammell at (909) 864-2653.


Fund Raising events to help with the cost will start this year, so please let Rozie know if you are interested so that you can be part of the fund raising. 
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� SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1�TEEN COUNCIL





Teen Council met on Saturday, October 14th electing their 2006 - 07 officers: President, Kylee Terry; Vice President, Octavia Conver; Secretary, Tory Grainger and Treasurer, Kaitlyn McDonald.  The group finalized the plans for the ‘07 T.I.C. sweatshirt, they will be black with white printing.  The cost will remain the same: pullovers $25.00 and zip front $30.00.  There is an extra $5.00 charge for the XXXL size.


The teen council is holding a canned food drive benefiting the Ronald McDonald House in Loma Linda.  All youth are encouraged to send canned food to the county council meeting on November 14th.  This will count on the new record book forms as citizenship.  You can drop cans off at the 4-H Office, but it would really be nice to see a lot of youth at the county council meeting.


SNOW CAMP the Teen council is planning a snow camp for the weekend of March 30 - April 1st.  This will be a fun weekend, there will be board and card games, skiing, snowboarding and just having fun.  This will be held at Singing Pines Lodge in Big Bear and the cost will be $60.00 for the weekend.  Make your reservations today at the 4-H office and watch for more information.  Don’t be left behind, this will be fun.





















































Get Gayle!!!!





Japanese and Australian 


Exchange Programs











This year California will be hosting 


Japanese teens for one month from July 22, 2007 to August 18, 2007. The State 4-H office is seeking hose families for 25 Japanese teens and their chaperones. The program requires that: (1) Only one Japanese delegate reside with a host family for the 1 month homestay, (2) The 4-H member is the same gender as the Japanese student and within 2 years of age, (3) the home provide adult supervision throughout the day. 4-H members age 10-18 are encouraged to apply.


           	The Ambassador to Australia


                      Program is an outbound


                      agricultural exchange that 


                      offers California 4-H


                      members an opportunity to live on a ranch or farm in Victoria, Australia for one month (mid-June to mid-July). Delegates must be 16-years-old at the time of travel and should expect to participate in farm life.


	If you are interested you may contact the 4-H office for more information and the applications. (909)387-2179
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          Club Corner





This month’s highlighted club is:





Heritage Grove








The Heritage Grove 4-H Club serves the Yucaipa, Redlands area.  The Community Leader is Darlene Dehoff.  This is the second year this club has been part of our 4-H program and has about 22 members enrolled.  The main projects offered are:  Dairy Goats, Beef Cattle, Dairy Cattle, Rabbits and Sheep.  Many of the members from this club have attended fairs with their projects






































HAPPY THANKSGIVING!.
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the unedited category, while Yvonne earned a worthy award.  In the slightly edited imagery category, Ashley received a good award, and Melissa a worthy award.


    	California 4-Hers also won individual awards in speech divisions.  Alex Culp earned a national winner in the 15-18 year old division for extemporaneous speech, and Brenda Bass earned a national award in the performing arts category.  


	 Alex, Brenda, Melissa and Lauren were the members of California’s Horticultural Connections team, a competitive game which is part college bowl and part game-show.  California’s team won their first two rounds of competition, being defeated in the semifinals by eventual champion Wisconsin.   


	Michael Rethwisch, UCCE Farm Advisor with Riverside County who served as California coach project advisor, noted that the fifth place finish for the 4-H team “reflected the hard work and effort put forth by the team members in their preparations for the contest.  Every correct answer was important as California edged out Illinois by just two points (of 1,320) for 5th place”.  The 2007 NJHA convention will be held October 5-8 in Ft. Wayne, Indiana. 
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